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COVID-19: UPDATED GOVERNMENT GUIDANCE 
 

 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
As I am sure you are aware, there have been several government guidance updates during the 
holidays in relation to Covid-19. Please see the latest guidance below from the Department for 
Education. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Ms. K Leach            
Headteacher             
 

Main messages 
COVID-19 infection rates are very high and the Omicron variant is spreading 
rapidly. It is important that we all take steps to reduce the spread of COVID-19 
infection in the community to save lives and protect the NHS. 

If you have COVID-19 symptoms you should stay at home and self-isolate 
immediately. You should arrange to have a PCR test as soon as possible. If 
this PCR test result is positive, you must continue to self-isolate. 

If you do not have COVID-19 symptoms, but you have a positive PCR test result, 
you must stay at home and self-isolate. 

If you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 you are at 
significantly higher risk of becoming infected yourself. 

If you have been vaccinated with a COVID-19 vaccine, you are less likely to 
become severely ill if you catch COVID-19. You are also less likely to spread 
COVID-19 to other people, but it is still possible for this to happen. Therefore: 

• if you are aged 18 years 6 months or over and you are not fully vaccinated*, 
and you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19, you are 
legally required to stay at home and self-isolate 

• if you are fully vaccinated or aged under 18 years and 6 months, and you live 
in the same household as someone with COVID-19, you are not legally 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection#symptoms
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
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required to self-isolate. However, you are strongly advised to take an LFD test 
every day for 7 days, and to self-isolate if any of these test results is positive 

                         
*You are fully vaccinated 14 days after having received 2 doses of an approved 
vaccine (such as Pfizer/BioNTech, AstraZeneca or Moderna/Spikevax) or one 
dose of the single-dose Janssen vaccine. 
 
Tracing close contacts  
Education settings are not undertaking contact tracing. Close contacts will now 
be identified via NHS Test and Trace.  

From 14 December 2021, adults who are fully vaccinated and all children and 
young people aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months identified as a 
contact of someone with COVID-19 are strongly advised to take a LFD test 
every day for 7 days and continue to attend their setting as normal, unless 
they have a positive test result. 

Daily testing of close contacts applies to all contacts who are: 

• fully vaccinated adults – people who have had 2 doses of an approved 
vaccine 

• all children and young people aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, regardless 
of their vaccination status 

• people who are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons 

• people taking part, or have taken part, in an approved clinical trial for a 
COVID-19 vaccine 

Children under 5 years who are identified as close contacts are exempt from 
self-isolation and do not need to take part in daily testing of close contacts. 
They are advised to take a PCR test if the positive case is in their household. 

Attendance 
Attendance is mandatory for all pupils of compulsory school age. This means it’s 
your legal duty as a parent to send your child to school regularly. 
 
 


